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Coming Events: 
Week 7 Mon 16 Jun ICAS Writing 
  Year 13 Ball ticket sales, interval & lunchtime 
 Tue 17 13CHC Alongside Work Experience 
  Year 13 Ball ticket sales, interval & lunchtime 
  Prefects that Peak AUT programme 
 Wed 18 – Thu 19 13BIO Liggins Institute trip 
  Year 12 & 13 Ball ticket sales, interval & lunchtime (both days) 
 Thu 19 Australian Chemistry Quiz 
 Fri 20 Year 13 Assembly & Electoral Information 
 Sat 21 Trash to Fashion semi-final date 
 Sun 22 11GEO Rotorua trip (return 23 Jun) 
Week 8 Wed 25 PRODUCTION WEEK (Evening sessions 7pm, door sales 6.30pm) 
 Thu 26 Student Council Committee Meeting, lunchtime Pukewiwi 
  12PHE & 12SPS Tough Guy Challenge 
  Boys Football Tournament Week Meeting, 6-7pm staffroom 
 Fri 27 13PHE & 13SPS Tough Guy Challenge 
  Newsletter No. 9 emailed 
 Sat 28 – Sun 29 Trash to Fashion semi-final dates 
Week 9 Mon 30 Board of Trustees Meeting 
 Tue 1 Jul Year 9-13 Te Reo Maori – Matariki at Corbans Estate Arts Centre 
  Junior Quizzex, lunchtime Hall 
 Wed 2 12SCI Stardome trip 
 Thu 3 Mid-Year Reports issued 
  12DRA & 13DRA trip 
  Mid-Year Reports issued 
  Whanau Hui, 5.30-7pm Marae 
 Fri 4 Assembly for ALL Ball attendees, Period 6 
  Term 2 ends 
 Sat 5 Robotics Scrimmage Day, Hall 
 Fri 18  Lynfield College Ball 
Week 1 Mon 21 Term 3 begins 
 Tue 22 Open Day 11am 
 Wed 23 Open Day 1.30pm, 4pm 
Week 2 Mon 28 Enrolment Information Evening, 7pm Hall 
 Mon 28 & Tue 29 4

th
 House Meetings 

 Tue 29 Enrolment begins 9.30-11am, 3.15-4.30pm 
  ICAS English competition 
  Student Council Meeting, P4 Hall 
 Wed 30 House Netball Competition 
 Thu 31 WINTER SPORTS PHOTOS 
  Enrolment late night 6-8pm 
  Pasifika Parents‟ Evening, 6.30pm staffroom 
 Sat 2 Aug Enrolment session, 9am – 12pm Admin Building  
 Sat 2 & Sun 3 KBB Music Festival at Westlake Boys 
Week 3 Mon 4 COURSE SELECTION BEGINS (until 15 Aug) 
 Mon 4 – Fri 8 KBB Music Festival continues 
 Tue 5 13GEO Muriwai trip (Wed 6 Aug reserve day) 
 Thu 7 Australian Mathematics Competition 
  Progress Conferences (A – L), 4 – 7pm 
 Fri 8 Year 13 Attitude Presentation 
 Sat 9 KBB Gala Performance 
Week 4 Tue 12 Senior Quizzex, lunchtime Hall 
  Progress Conferences (M – Z), 4 – 7pm 
 Wed 13 CULTURAL PHOTOS 
 Fri 15 BLOOD DONOR DAY 
  Teachers‟ WorkChoice Day 
Week 5 Tue 19 Prefects that Peak 
  13CHC – Work Alongside Experience 
 Fri 22 Mid-Term Break – school closed on this day 
  



 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 
We are now six weeks through Term 2 with three weeks to go.  Our senior students have had 18 weeks of class time and are 
well over half way through their school year with 14 weeks of class time remaining before they go on study leave prior to their 
NCEA exams.  Reports are currently being written and these will be issued to all students in the last week of this term.   
 
Now that winter is here, we are in need of school jerseys and jackets to loan to students who for a number of reasons do not 
have them.  If you have any of these items that are no longer required by your family we would appreciate having them.  You 
can deliver them to the reception desk at any time during the school day. 
 
Please check that your child has correct winter uniform items and correct footwear.  Black leather shoes are the only shoes 
allowed - no canvas, boots, hightops or sports shoes.  Winter jerseys, jackets, beanies and scarves are available from the 
uniform shop. Non-uniform sweaters and jackets are not permitted.  Similarly, black jeans are not part of the school uniform, 
and are not acceptable under any circumstances.  Please note that items are to be worn as designed - for example, the girl‟s 
senior pencil skirt is to be worn at knee length and if shortened will have to be replaced.  From Term 3 we will send senior 
students home if they are incorrectly dressed so that they can change into the correct uniform.  Thank you for your support of 
the College. 
 
During the winter months, a wet day may necessitate the shortening of lunchtime and students being released at 2.55pm.  On 
these days parents/caregivers can check the twitter feed in the Social Media section of our moodle site e-LynC. 
 
 
S W Bovaird 
Principal 
 
 
 
Student Leader Profile – Board of Trustees Student Representative 
 
Hello I‟m Renay Duffy, the Board of Trustees Student Representative at Lynfield 
College.  I am honoured to be in this coveted position and as a Year 13 student I 
feel privileged to be able to do my part on the Board of Trustees.  
 
Being on the Board has opened many doors of opportunity, more than I was 
aware of when I was running for the position or when I was elected.  I was able to 
attend a Student Trustee camp at OPC, Great Barrier Island earlier this year.  
This experience opened a new world to me, about what it really means to be a 
part of the Board and how the Board works alongside the Ministry of Education.  
On this camp I also learned the seriousness of this position and how I was not to 
take it lightly.  During the camp I took part in many activities such as Sea 
Kayaking, coasteering and rock-climbing to name a few, as well as this I was able 
to create bonds with students in the same position as me from schools all over 
New Zealand.   
 
I was elected to this position towards the end of 2013 and since then I have 
attended monthly Board meetings and been the student voice, informing the 
Board about activities involving students around Lynfield College.  As the Student 
Trustee, I am also chair of the Student Council and Student Council Executive.  
Recently I have collected the results of a questionnaire from Student Council 
members, who are the voices of their form classes.  I have received feedback 
from all year levels, this has provided me with information about what students 
believe could improve our school.  I feel as though the questionnaire feedback 
was successful, as the results have been discussed not only at Student Council 
meetings but at the Board meetings.  I am now continuing to build on this strong 
relationship with members of the Student Council, so that the voices of students 
at all year levels are heard.                                                                                                Renay Duffy & Mr Bovaird, Principal  
 
I look forward to the rest of the year, working with the Board of Trustees, the Senior Management Team, my fellow Student 
Executive members and the students of Lynfield College to continue to improve the school and to leave a legacy.   
 

At the end of my secondary schooling, I intend to study Commerce majoring in Accounting, Economics and Finance and do a 
minor in Classical studies.  The skills I have learned so far on this journey, as BOT Student Representative, will also support 
me in my future career.  
 
 
 
NZQA App 
 
NZQA has launched a new mobile app called NCEA Guide written for parents, whanau and employers.  The app will 
provide quick and easy access to key information about NCEA and makes practical information about NCEA more easily 
accessible.  Parents and whanau will be able to access simple content about how NCEA works and how they can support 
family members studying in NCEA (no individual student result or progress information is available). 
 
The NCEA Guide app is free to download from the Apple App Store and Google Play Store.  



 

 
Lynfield LynC App 
 
The Lynfield College app has been launched to students and staff.  This app 
enables the community to keep up to date with what is happening at Lynfield 
College.  Features of the app include: 

 Daily Notices 

 Newsletters 

 Events Calendar 

 Absence Form 

 Parent Portal access  

 
The students are also able to access the: 

 Senior Assessment Calendar 

 Tuck Shop Price List 

 Exam Timetable 

 e-LynC 

 
The app is available for free download from the Play Store on Android devices 
and the App store on Apple devices.  
 
 
 
2014 Production – Midsummer Night’s Dream 

 
This year Lynfield College will be presenting Shakespeare‟s “Midsummer Night‟s Dream”, a comedy involving two couples and 
a lot of confusion.  The play takes place in the woods which are filled with magic trees and mischievous fairies.  In this 
production the trees are played by dancers who perform two dance numbers.  The play also involves a bunch of rough 
workmen who are rehearsing a play in the woods for the Duke‟s wedding.  However, they are not good actors and their 
production looks like it could be a disaster.  “A Midsummer Night‟s Dream” promises to be a physical and exciting performance 
which explores the absurdity of love.  The show opens on Tuesday 24 June with matinee performances for local intermediate 
and primary schools.   

 
Evening Performances        Wednesday 25 – Saturday 28 June, starting at 7.00pm 
Ticket Cost                             Adults $10 
                                                 Senior Citizens, Students, Children $5 
Door sales from 6.30pm 
Food and drinks are on sale at interval 
 

Tickets are on sale and students are able to purchase tickets from a sales desk during lunchtimes.  Members of the public 
may also purchase tickets from Reception. 
 
 
NZQA Fees and Financial Assistance 
 
The 2014 NZQA fee for domestic students is $76.70, with a maximum of $200 per family.  This includes up to three 
Scholarship subject entries.  Extra Scholarship entries are $76.70 per subject. 
 
The cost for International fee paying students is $383.30.  This does not include Scholarship entries, which are $102.20 per 
subject.  Financial assistance cannot be claimed for International fee paying students.  
 
 Financial assistance is available for those who: 
 
 are receiving a Work and Income or Study Link benefit, or 
 have a Community Services Card, or 
 have a joint family income that would qualify for a Community Services Card, or have two or more children entered as 

candidates this year with fees totalling more than $200.  (Where fees are payable for more than one candidate, a 
maximum of $100 per child and $200 per fee payer.) 
 

The fee for those qualifying for financial assistance in the first three categories is $20, with a maximum of $30 per family. 
 
Full financial assistance details, including income thresholds for entitlement for a Community Services card can be viewed at: 
 
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/entry-into-ncea/fees-for-ncea/financial-assistance/ 
 
You must fill in an application form to receive financial assistance.  A new application has to be filled in each year – if 
you received financial assistance last year it does not automatically carry over. 
 
Financial assistance application forms are now overdue.  If you think you qualify for financial assistance, please contact 
Mr Delgrosso urgently on 627 0600 extension 728. 
 

Invoices have been issued, with payment due by the end of this term (4 July). 

http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/entry-into-ncea/fees-for-ncea/financial-assistance/


 

 
Cup / Trophy Return 
 
If you have cups or trophies which were awarded in 2013 (at Festival Awards, Senior or Junior prizegivings), please return 
them to the main reception in the Admin Building as soon as possible.  It is NOT necessary to polish cups before their return.  
Thank you. 
 
 
 
Enrolment Process for 2015 
 
The Board of Trustees confirmed that the College will be accepting all category 2, 3, 4 & 5 out of zone applicants for Year 
9/2015 and these students should enrol at the same time as the home zone students. 
 
Below are the important dates for your information. 
 
Tuesday 22 July Open Day – guided tours of the College 11.00am 
Wednesday 23 July Open Day – guided tours of the College 1.30pm and 4.00pm 
Monday 28 July Information Evening 7pm in the Hall 
Tuesday 29 July – Friday 1 Aug Home zone enrolments 9.30-11.00am and 3.15-4.30pm (no appointment necessary) 
Thursday 31 July Enrolment late night 6.00-8.00pm   
Saturday 2 August Enrolment morning 9.00am-12noon 
 
Year 9 category 6 out of zone applications close 5.00pm, 3 September 2014 (ballot date 10 September). 
 
Year 10 – 13 out of zone applications close 21 October 2014 (ballot date 22 October).  
 
More detailed information about enrolment is available from our website www.lynfield.school.nz  
 
 
 
 
5,000 Poppies Project for ANZAC Day 2015 
 
A project has started in Auckland to create 5,000 hand-worked poppies for display on ANZAC Day 2015 to commemorate the 
100

th
 anniversary.  Donated poppies can be labelled in memory of servicemen and women from any generation, or just made 

for the display.  Teachers have offered to run some lunchtime workshops to teach the students how to make the poppies.  
Students who would like to create poppies for this project need to come to B5 and speak to Mrs O‟Hanlon. 
 
 
 
Homework Centres             
    
The College Library remains open after school every day until 3.40pm, providing an excellent homework space for all 
students. 
 
 
Pasifika Homework Centre 
This homework centre is held in the Library from 3.10 – 4.30pm Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. 
 
 
Mathematics Clinic 2014    
 
Got a maths question?          Stuck on your maths homework?          Help is available!          Where?  G15    
When?  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday lunchtimes (and Tuesday afterschool) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Do we have your current phone numbers, email and postal addresses? 
Please ensure that we have appropriate contact details for you that enable you to receive this fortnightly 
newsletter and any other notices, reports, etc.  Email our Dean of Administrative Services, 
rdelgrosso@lynfield.school.nz , indicating your child‟s name and form class in your email message.   

http://www.lynfield.school.nz/
mailto:rdelgrosso@lynfield.school.nz


 

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACHIEVEMENT 
 
Sports Scene 
 
House Competition 
 
The House Points tally is being keenly contested as Inter-House volleyball began this week with junior teams showing great 
House rivalry in their games.  The junior competition will finish late next week then the seniors will take to the courts to try to 
out jump, out spike, out serve and generally out play their opposition!  While House Volleyball is on, iPlay is on hold.  Free 
lunchtime sport will recommence after the volleyball competition has finished. 
 
Road Race 
 
The annual Lynfield College Road Race took place on the afternoon of 12 June.  Run around local streets with strict safety 
considerations in mind, the junior course is 3.3km and the senior is 5.5km.  The results are below: 
 

Placing 1
st

 2
nd

 3
rd

 4
th

 5
th

 6
th

 

Senior Boys Dale Pitout 
18:54 

Richard Allen Leland 
Clarke 

Matt Roach Simon Yang Jahanzeb 
Jahangir 

Senior Girls Juee Bhide 
23:15 

Alice Neville-
Smith 

Harshaa 
Prasad 

  Kalei 
Kennerley 

Georgia van 
Sambeek 

Asantewa 
Opoku 

Year 11 Boys Alastair Maisey 
23:26 

Marcus Henry Aman Reen Abdi 
Mohamed 

  

Year 11 Girls Grace Kaleta 
26:30 

Marika 
Ocampo 

Deeann 
Fernandes 

Jade Vaipa-
Pergler 

Sijiba 
Thilakaraj 

Angelica Chand 

Year 10 Boys Anthony 
Jones-Lewis      
13:14 

Jonathan 
D‟Souza 

Thomas 
Yang 

Tadele Wakjira Yaro 
Sundermann 

Deepak Prasad 

Year 10 Girls Clara Howard 
16:55 

Sivani 
Ventukuri 

Rachel 
Clarke 

Bhavina 
Rathod 

Eskedar Yerga Jun Zheng 

Year 9 Boys Woong Seo 
13:22 

Harrison 
Quilter Clarke 

Michael 
Araya 

Joshua Davis Ricky Huang Kais Azimullah 

Year 9 Girls Yong Shan 
Zhao 
16:25 

Chantelle 
Singh 

Esther 
Tomkinson 

Navjit Kaur Stefenie 
Pickston 

Faith Reed 

  
 
 
On-site Physiotherapist 
 
Alistair Prentice, principal physiotherapist at our local Physiotherapy clinic, Active Physio BHB, will be holding 2 clinics each 
week at our school.  These will be for ACC cases only and will be on a Monday and Friday, beginning Monday 16 June.   
Students must book an appointment.  Appointments should be booked through the school nurse, Glynne Newton.  
 
 
SPANTT  
 
You will have noticed that a number of our students are performing at or near the highest level in their chosen sport.  This year 
a new group called SPANTT (Sports People At or Near The Top) has been established.  Students are invited to join this group 
when they have performed exceptionally well in their sport, usually at or very near to NZ rep status or a national title.  Group 
member‟s strengths lie in a variety of different fields and this group helps nurture them in a supportive environment.  It 
recognises the many challenges they face to reach their goals and encourages dedication and commitment to their chosen 
field of expertise, their academic studies as well as just enjoying being a teenager!  Regular meetings provide our NZ Reps 
with the opportunity to share ideas with other likeminded students in the school and to chat relatively informally with a variety 
of guests who can offer advice on how to reach their goals, survive the journey, enjoy the thrills and prepare a 'Plan B' should 
it be needed. 
 
 
Future Stars 
 
On Friday 6 June about 300 of our Y9 & 10 students were asked to meet in the Upper Gym for no apparent reason.  It soon 
became obvious that special guests were on the agenda as several TV reporters and cameras were being strategically 
positioned.  Nua Finau was the MC and introduced TJ Faiane and Leon Fukofuka, members of the NZ U20 Rugby team 
competing in the Junior World Cup.  After a brief chat with these 2 players, Black Ferns captain and vice-captain, Fi Fiao’o 
Fa’amausili and Amiria Rule walked through the students to the front of the group!  Just behind them were Ryan Crotty and 
Ma’a Nonu!!  All players shared some of their thoughts about the international games they would be playing the next day and 
answered a few questions from our students. 
Nua revealed the real reason these guests had come to visit.  Our school had entered a competition run by Auckland Rugby 
and the NZ Herald to identify their schools‟ „Future Stars‟. The winning prize for the school was a visit from some „future stars‟ 
and some „current stars‟, as well as tickets for the JWC 2014 final.  WE WON!!  These 6 top international sporting stars were 
then able to spend 30 minutes with many of Lynfield‟s own NZ sporting representatives from the SPANTT group.  
 
 



 

 
 

Team Talk 
 
With the recent wet and windy weather it is now starting to feel like winter on the side lines of our sports teams!  Our winter 
teams continue to impress both with their rapidly growing team spirit, their self-discipline and their results.  
1

st
 XIII Rugby League is experiencing its 1

st
 season in the Premier grade.  They are really developing as a unit and their team 

work is now impressive.  They have shown huge growth in their mental and physical game and are reaping the rewards.  After 
losing to Papatoetoe High 4-34 2 weeks ago, in our home game last Wednesday, Lynfield kept the pressure on throughout the 
game to score a 22-22 draw.  This follows a convincing win 30-18 over local rivals Mt Roskill Grammar the previous week, 
again a team we recently lost to 8-12. 
 

 
1

st
 XV Rugby had a well-deserved win over Selwyn College 

and is really growing as a team. 
 
2

nd
 XI Boys Hockey played at very high speed showing good 

skills and sportsmanship to take a very well-deserved win over 
Green Bay 1

st
 XI.  Our team is composed of Y9 – 13 players, 

some of whom are new to this sport. 
 
1

st
 XI Boys Hockey has also been tasting success with their 

latest win this week being 3-1 against St Kents. 
 
1

st
 XI Girls Hockey has had 3 straight wins and is working 

hard to maintain this excellent record! 
 
Junior Girls Hockey continues a winning streak with 4-0 and 
5-1 wins during the last 2 weeks (playing in very, very wet and 
windy conditions in the latter game.) 



 

 
10A Netball has shown West Auckland netball they are definitely a force to be reckoned with and this team remains 
undefeated. 
 
Premier 1 and Premier 2 Netball teams remain undefeated too! 
 
1

st
 XI Boys Football is also undefeated in its weekly Saturday competition.  The boys are really stepping up to show they 

definitely belong in the higher grade into which they were promoted at the beginning of this season. 
 
 
Individual Honours 
 
Our students continue to stamp their mark on NZ sport as some reach the elite level in 
their chosen field.  Most recently, congratulations to:   
 
Ben Hammond (Y12) competed in the NZ Salsa Congress in Wellington over 
Queen‟s Birthday Weekend.  He again competed with his partner Georgia (from 
Rangitoto College) and also in his “Illuminotme” team.  It is fair to say that Ben was the 
star of the show in every sense as commanded the panel of international judges‟ 
attention.  He won the right to represent NZ in Sydney at the Latin Festival both in 
individual and team events.  His “Illuminotme” dance with Georgia (which they 
choreographed in a very short time) won the prize for “Most creative and energetic 
choreography in NZ”!  Ben‟s performances were of such a high standard that he was 
named “Young Rising Star of NZ Salsa” and to top it off “King of Congress 2014”.  His 
performances can be viewed on line and are very entertaining, incredibly skilful and 
unbelievably athletic! 
 
 
Michael Carswell (Y11) has been having considerable success in his road cycling 
competitions.  In a recent Auckland-wide secondary schools race series “North 
Harbour Junior Tour” which included two 50km races in one day, a 1km time trial and 
a Criterion event.  Michael finished 4

th
 overall out of a field of 80 competitors in his 

class. 
 
Jodie Loveday (Y13) has won selection to the U19 National Futsal Team for AFF. 
 
Grace Kukutai (Y13) has recently returned from Adelaide where she was a member of the NZ Secondary Schools Netball 
Team which competed in the Australasian Secondary School Netball Tournament.  She was in the starting line-up and played 
at WD in earlier games then at C for the finals against Australia.  The NZSS team remained undefeated throughout the 
tournament to bring home the Trans-Tasman trophy.  Grace thrived on the experience and took all opportunities to absorb the 
atmosphere and all aspects of being a member of a NZ team competing internationally.  
 
Stephanie McKenzie (Y13, 2010) has very recently been named in the NZ Commonwealth Games Track Cycling team to 
compete in Glasgow in July.  Stephanie is a 4 times National Champion in the 200m and 500m sprint and is the only female 
sprinter chosen for the Commonwealth Games team.  She has been cycling competitively for about 10 years and while at 
Lynfield was also a very successful weight lifter.  She was a recipient of a gold Don Oliver Youth Award in 2010.  Stephanie 
has a very hefty training schedule, is in the 4th year of her University degree and works 20hrs/week to help meet her costs.  
Her time management skills are very well honed and she has her eyes firmly on the prize!  We wish her well and will watch 
with interest as she races, beginning on July 24. 
 
 
If your son &/or daughter has achieved representative status (Auckland or NZ) or has competed in such events the Sports 
Office would very much like to hear about this.  Please either ask them to bring proof of the team they made/ level they 
achieved (eg. certificate, letter of selection etc) so we have the exact wording of their achievement, or email these details to 
fwalbran@lynfield.school.nz.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

CAREERS 
 
Monash University in Melbourne will be visiting our school Thursday 19 June at interval, in the Careers Room.  All 
senior students are welcome to attend to find out more about the undergraduate programmes available here, and about 
campus life in Melbourne. 
 
Beyond School University Information Evening  
Tuesday 17 June, 7-9.30pm, Kelston Boys High School Auditorium 
Come along and find out more about tertiary options and undergraduate programmes.  Representatives from NZ Universities 
and the Defence Force will give short sharp presentations enabling students to make informed decisions about their future 
pathway.  After the presentations, representatives will have hand outs and be available for one to one discussions.  Hear from 
AUT, Defence Careers, Lincoln, Massey, MIT, Otago, Unitec, University of Auckland, Victoria and Waikato. 
 
Upcoming Open Days & Info Evenings: 
University of Otago Law Career Seminar – Mon 16 June, 7pm, Pullman Hotel, City www.otago.ac.nz  
International Travel College of NZ Open Day – Thu 19 June, Lvl 4, 9 City Rd, City www.itc.co.nz  
NZ Broadcasting School Open Evening – 19 & 30 June, CPIT Christchurch Campus www.cpit.ac.nz  
University of Auckland Parents & Student Info Seminars (entry requirements, courses available, scholarships) 

- Mon 23 June, 7pm, Westlake Boys High School, North Shore 

- Tue 24 June, 6.30pm, Vodafone Events Centre, Manukau 

- Wed 25 June, 7pm, Owen G Glenn Building, City Campus 

- Thu 26 June, 7pm, Elim Christian Centre, Botany Downs 

Wellpark College Open Evening (Health & Natural Therapies) – Tue 24 June, 6.30pm, 4 Francis St, Grey Lynn 
Travel Careers & Training Open Day – Thu 26 June, Lvl 6, 131 Queen St, City  
Swiss Hotel Management School Info Seminar – Mon 30 June, Langham Hotel, City www.shms.com  
Animation College Student For A Day – Fri 4 July, Lvl 9, 242 Queen St, City. Bookings essential.  
NZ School of Food & Wine Open Day – Wed 9 July, 4-7pm,  Lvl 3, 104 Customs St West 
University of Canterbury Open Day – Thu 10 July, Christchurch Campus www.canterbury.ac.nz  
Lincoln University Open Day – Wed 16 July, Christchurch Campus www.lincoln.ac.nz  
 
School Holiday Opportunities:  (further details at Student Services or online) 

 Are you a Y11 student that is interested in Engineering, Computing, Natural Science or Science and Technology in 

general?  You might like to take part in the SCI-TECH Experience holiday event, 8 & 9 July, at Unitec in Mt 

Albert.  More info and registrations at www.sci-tech.org.nz   Cost is $75.00 

 International College of Hotel Management, Adelaide, Careers Week – 7-11 July 

http://www.ichm.edu.au/about/careers/career-weeks  

 Lifeway College Animation & Gaming Camp, Snells Beach – 7-11 July http://lifeway.ac.nz/newsevents.html  

 Queenstown Resort College Career Week – 8-10 July  

http://www.queenstownresortcollege.com/career-week/  

University of Waikato Experience Waikato Afternoon, 1pm-3.30pm, Tuesday 8 July, Hamilton Campus. 
 An opportunity for prospective students and families to find out about the range of undergraduate programmes, 

entrance requirements and scholarships available at University of Waikato.  Take a tour of the campus and the halls 
of residence, have an individual appointment for academic advice and meet with current students 

 University of Waikato Campus Experience Open Days, Hamilton Campus, for Y11, Y12 and Y13 students. Free 

event, but students must make own transport arrangements to and from Hamilton. Register online at 

www.sci.waikato.ac.nz  Registrations close 27 June. 

- Wed 9 July, Science (Biological, Chemistry, Earth & Ocean, Physics)  

- Thu 10 July, Engineering (Chemical & Biological, Electronic, Materials & Processing, Mechanical, Software) 

 University of Waikato Computer Science Student For a Day (Y12 & Y13 students) 

- Tue 8 July, Computer Science - Free event including bus to and from Auckland as well as lunch. Bookings essential. 

 Crown Institute of Studies Taster Day – Thu 10 July, 10am-2pm, 80 Anzac Ave, City 

 Travel Careers & Training Open Day – Thu 10 or 17  July, Level 6, 131 Queen St, City 

 University of Canterbury Open Day – Thu 10 July, Christchurch Campus www.canterbury.ac.nz  

 Animation College Student For A Day – Fri 11 or 18 July, Lvl 9, 242 Queen St, City 

 Animation Courses Open Day Afternoon Tea, Lifeway College, Snells Beach – Fri 11 July, 4pm 

 Unitec Dance Winter Workshops – 15 – 17 July 

 Lincoln University Open Day – Wed 16 July, Christchurch Campus www.lincoln.ac.nz  

 International Travel College of NZ Open Day –Thu 17 July,  Lvl 4, 9 City Rd, City 

 NZ Broadcasting School Open Evening – Thu 17 July, CPIT, Christchurch 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.otago.ac.nz/
http://www.itc.co.nz/
http://www.cpit.ac.nz/
http://www.shms.com/
http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/
http://www.lincoln.ac.nz/
http://www.sci-tech.org.nz/
http://www.ichm.edu.au/about/careers/career-weeks
http://lifeway.ac.nz/newsevents.html
http://www.queenstownresortcollege.com/career-week/
http://www.sci.waikato.ac.nz/
http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/
http://www.lincoln.ac.nz/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Spaces Available Now! 
 
We are a small family friendly, not for profit community based early childhood centre.  You can find us at 
100 Boundary Road, Blockhouse Bay (situated at the bottom of the playing fields of Lynfield College). 
 
We are open Monday to Friday from 8.00 a.m. – 5.30 p.m.  We offer a range of sessions: 
 
Full Day   8.00am – 5.30pm 
Short Day  9.00 am – 4.00 pm 
Morning Session  8.00 am – 1.00 pm 
Afternoon Session 1.00 pm – 5.30 pm 
 
Spaces are available now.   
 
If you are interested in enrolling your child please contact us on: 
 
Telephone:  (09) 626 2464 
Email:  lynfieldcollegechildcare@xtra.co.nz 

 

 

mailto:lynfieldcollegechildcare@xtra.co.nz

